Dear Parents.

There has been a case of COVID-19 diagnosed in your child's classroom. Per Old St. Mary's guidelines, your child's classroom will need to quarantine for 14 days and convert to online learning for the extended period of time.

If your child develops any of the following symptoms, we strongly encourage your child to receive a COVID-19 test.

- Fever or chills
- Cough
- Shortness of breath or difficulty breathing
- Fatigue
- Muscle or body aches
- Headache
- New loss of taste or smell
- Sore throat
- Congestion or runny nose
- Nausea or vomiting
- Diarrhea

Please check with your physician for medical guidance concerning COVID-19.

Additional Resources:

https://www.dph.illinois.gov/covid19

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html

Please feel free to contact the school nurses for questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

OSM School Nurses Aimee Hwang, RN Beth Toth, RN health@osmschool.com 312-386-1560